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Contact: Tom Priddy, 859-257-3000, ext. 245
Potential heavy rainfall could impact livestock in western Kentucky 

LEXINGTON, Ky., (March 17, 2008) – Agricultural and livestock producers should keep a watchful eye on the weather over the next two days. University of Kentucky Agricultural Meteorologist Tom Priddy said a potential for heavy rain and flooding exists Tuesday through Wednesday morning, with significant rainfall possible in some western areas of the state along the Ohio River from Fulton to Daviess counties. 

“Producers may need to consider moving livestock to higher ground in the above mentioned areas before the rain begins to minimize the chance of the animals becoming trapped by flood waters and soggy conditions,” Priddy said. “This system will produce heavy rainfall on ground that already is moist from numerous rain and snow events over the past two months.”


Priddy said the forecast is calling for two to four inches of rainfall that likely will cause flooding of low-lying and flood-prone areas across the region. Heavy rainfall could also lead to river flooding following the rain event. 


For up-to-date agricultural weather information, please visit the UK College of Agriculture Weather Web site at http://wwwagwx.ca.uky.edu/.
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UK College of Agriculture, through its land-grant mission, reaches across the commonwealth with teaching, research and extension to enhance the lives of Kentuckians.
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